MINISTRY OF LABOUR, HUMAN RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT AND TRAINING

COMMUNIQUÉ
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL
(RFP 02/2021-2022)
                
Provision of Actuarial Evaluation of Workfare Programme Fund
                   
Project Description
The Ministry of Labour, Human Resource Development and Training intends to come up with an Actuarial Evaluation of Workfare Programme Fund to determine the sustainability of Workfare Programme Fund for the next 10 years, including a report for the first 3 years. 
 
The main objectives, amongst others, of the Actuarial Study is to determine: 

(a) the projected evolution of the number of beneficiaries and cash flows;

(b) a validation of the financial parameters and projected funding level of the Workfare
        Programme Fund (WPF),  
(c) an analysis of the current financial criteria and assumptions in view of determining   
adequacy of the contribution and pay-out rates; and
(d) the liquidity position of the Fund and the length of time for the Reserve Fund to become
nil.             
In this connection, the Ministry of Labour, Human Resource Development and Training is inviting proposals from Local Consultancy Firms having the necessary experience and competence in Actuarial Study.

Submission of Proposal and Closing Date
The Request for Proposal document may be obtained on registration, free of charge from the public procurement website: publicprocurement.govmu.org

Applications in English language and clearly marked “Request for Proposal for the Provision of Actuarial Evaluation of Workfare Programme Fund” should be submitted either by courier or registered post or deposited in the Tender Box, in original plus 2 copies in sealed envelopes, at the following address on or before 23 May 2022 by 13hr00 (local time) at latest:

The Permanent Secretary
Ministry of Labour, Human Resource Development and Training,
8th Floor, Victoria House, 
Cnr St. Louis and Barracks Streets, 
Port Louis 
Tel. 207 2600/ 405 0100
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